



Oct 13, 2023 14:48 BST

## ECB congratulates record-breaker Sir Alastair Cook

The England and Wales Cricket Board congratulates former England Men's captain Sir Alastair Cook on an extraordinary 20-year career for England and Essex following his retirement announcement.

The left-handed opening batter established himself as an all-time great during a record-breaking England career during which time he played 161 Tests, 59 of those as captain, and scored an England record 12,472 Test runs.

Cook also owns the most Test centuries by an England batter, with 33, and

bookended his 12-year Test career with centuries against India on debut in Nagpur and memorably at The Kia Oval in 2018.

The 38-year-old won two home Men's Ashes Series as captain in 2013 and 2015 and was Player of the Series in the historic 2010-11 Ashes Series win in Australia, when he score 766 runs at an average of 127.66.

Cook also captained England Men in One-Day International cricket, making 92 appearances, and scoring five centuries.

He made his first-class debut for Essex at Chelmsford in 2003 and rose to prominence two years later when he scored a double century for his county in a match against the touring Australians.

Cook twice won the LV= Insurance County Championship with Essex – he was the county's leading runscorer in their 2019 success - and retires from the game having scored 26,643 first-class runs with 74 centuries at an average of 46.41.

Cook was awarded a knighthood in the 2019 New Year's Honours list for services to cricket.

**ECB Chief Executive Officer, Richard Gould, said:** "Sir Alastair Cook has been a titan of the game whose legacy will not just be embodied in the numerous run-making records he achieved, but also in the leadership and grace that he always displayed during a long and distinguished career.

"He is a role model in every sense of the word and it has been an enduring privilege to witness his extraordinary talent and determination for both England and Essex. His genuine love for the game has always shone through and I wish him all the very best for the future."

**ECB Chair, Richard Thompson, said:** "The standing ovation that Sir Alastair received following his final Test innings will live with me forever.

"It felt like nobody inside The Oval that day wanted to stop applauding a man whose commitment and desire to be the best he could be for his country made him one of the all-time greats. The goodwill for Sir Alastair in that moment was extraordinary and completely deserved.

"Sir Alastair led his country with great dignity and pride, his record with the bat is unsurpassed and he did it in a way that resonated with everyone who was lucky enough to watch him play.

"I am certain that I am not alone in wishing him all the very best in his retirement."

ends

You'll find all ECB Media Releases and associated resources on our Newsroom >

## **Contacts**



Jonathan Reed
Press Contact
Head of Media & Publications
media@ecb.co.uk
+44 (0) 7525 596 621



Matt Somerford

Press Contact

Communications Manager - Domestic Cricket

media@ecb.co.uk

+44 (0)7551 134 716